COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD

GENERAL MEETING

June 9, 2011

The June General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Irelle Beatie.

WELCOME:  Irelle welcomed members, guests and visitors and the visitors from the Assistance League.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Irelle made the following announcements:

1. The Amazon earnings for 2010 were $431.67 and the earnings for 2011 are $420.38.  The link is on the website.

2.  Irelle read a letter from retiring Herb Baron of Baron’s Fabrics.  He has donated a $50 gift certificate for Door Prizes and appreciates the Guild’s support.

3. Final days for the Fabric Quarter.  Wendy will close on June 15.  Call Wendy for any final orders.

4. See Diane Eardley for the appliqué lights.  This is the last meeting for orders.

5. Prior member, Jan Beckert of Newfane, Vermont, has won the Staff’s Choice Award from Keepsake Quilting for the Creative Challenge.
6. Community Outreach Program will serve the community by offering speakers to organizations.  Kathy Rose has written a request form which is now on the website. The purpose of the outreach Program is to promote quilting, quilt collections, and quilting history.

7. There will be a Parkinson’s fundraiser at Marilyn Siegel’s house over Father’s Day weekend.  The quilt that will be raffled was displayed.
8. Please do not back into the parking spots at the Church.

9. Pat Masterson announced that a former member, Barbara Ortez, had passed away.

Grant House announced that he is closing his store but may keep the sewing machine repair business.  Grant stated that it has been a joy serving in the Santa Barbara area for 34 years.  He is now pursuing his interest in the Foster Youth Program for youths from 18 to 23 years old.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Workshops:  Patty Six reported the June workshops with Cindy Needham are full.  There is a $10 lab fee.  Karen Pickford will teach a 2 fabric appliqué workshop at the Learn & Sew on July 16 from 9 to 12.  There is an Open Sew all day.  The September workshops with Mickey Depre are different.  The Friday workshop, September 9, is titled Charm Pack Wildflowers and the Saturday, September 10 is Machine Quilting:  Free Motion 101.  Enough members have signed up for the Long Beach Quilt Show bus.  Patty listed the times and places of departure and payments are now due for those who have not paid.

 “Gone to Pieces” is hosting the July Picnic which begins at 5:30 pm.  Members with last names starting with A- K are asked to bring a hearty salad while those with last names starting with L-Z are asked to bring a main dish.  “Gone to Pieces” is providing the desserts.

Auction:  Darilyn Kisch reported for Cathe Hedrick.  Darilyn thanked members for the donations so far and stated that there is still room for a few more.  Cathe will pick donations up if necessary.  After the July meeting donations will no longer be accepted.

Some quilt tops have been donated but need quilting.  If you would like to volunteer, please see Darilyn at the break.

Block of the Month:  Darilyn and Kathy announced that 34 blocks had been brought in tonight and the winners were Kika Hutchings and Naoma Hicks.  A new Block of the Month coordinator, Kika Hutchings, presented the new block for July and reported scraps will be the focus for the upcoming blocks.
SHOW & TELL:  Seventeen members presented their quilts or made an announcement.

Community Quilts:  Yolanda Garcia reported that 60 quilts have been donated in the last 3 months. Yolanda gave a brief explanation of the Assistance League and their function.  Forty quilts have bee donated to this project.  Carol Bowman from the Assistance League spoke briefly and expressed her deep appreciation for the donated quilts.  The emancipated youths will receive the quilts and a duffle bag full of needed items.  Several members walked on stage in a parade while displaying the quilts that were to be donated.
BREAK:  Hosted by the Merry Bobbins and The Strip Club.  Irelle gave a brief description of each of the new satellite groups.  The Merry Bobbins are a social group that likes to laugh a lot.  They currently have 11 members and are still getting to know each other.  The Strip Club is also a social group and is starting on community quilts and show projects.  
DOOR PRIZES:  Marie Butcher reported the Door Prize winners were Julie Mock, Darlene Vior, Sue Kadner, and Liz Hensgen.  Door Prizes took in $254.  Prizes were donated by Art & Jenny Sewing, Baron’s Fabrics, Craft Essentials, The Creation Station, Grant House, and Quilt Ventura.

PROGRAMS:  Suzy Pelovsky introduced the guest speaker, Cindy Needham.   Cindy Needham’s handouts are available on the website.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Priscilla Jacobs

Recording Secretary

